
 
 

 
 
                                                                                                   

                                          
 

 
                                                                                                   

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  November 2024 - 3509 

 

Dear Friends, 
As we turn the page on this election, regardless of the outcome, we will shift our 
gaze heavenward and enter a season of Thanksliving. No, you won’t be asked to 
give thanks for who won the election. Instead, we will focus on the countless reasons 
we have to thank God for all He is doing in our lives. 
 
There is so much to be grateful for: the opportunity to work, to raise a family, to  
nurture friendships, to receive medical care, to love and be loved. We are blessed 
with shelter over our heads, food on our tables, and the gift of safety, security, and 
routine. We are given the gift of time — and the freedom to use it meaningfully. 
 
Thanksliving—it’s not a typo. A quick search tells me I’m not the first to use the 
word, but the concept is powerful, nonetheless. Thanksliving is a state of being. It is 
not limited to the Thanksgiving holiday or moments when life is going well. Rather, 
it is the intentional, daily practice of living with mindful gratitude. Realizing that 
everything we have is a gift from God—and that we can never repay Him for all He 
has done—leads us to one natural response: Thanksliving. 
Thanksliving turns mindfulness into action, just as Paul urges: “And whatever you 
do, whether in word or deed, do it all in the name of the Lord Jesus, giving thanks to 
God the Father through Him” (Colossians 3:17). 
 
This year, we invite you to participate in a special way through Thanksliving 
leaves. In a few weeks, you will receive a leaf on which to write a “daily” moment 
or blessing you are thankful for. These leaves will adorn our church, creating a  
beautiful display of God’s blessings “falling” all around us.  
As James reminds us: “Every good and perfect gift is from above, coming down 
from the Father of the heavenly lights, who does not change like shifting shad-
ows” (James 1:17). 
 
Thanksliving also offers us a chance to reflect on our gratitude for the church.      
Personally, I am deeply thankful for this ministry and all it provides: the uplifting 
worship each Sunday, the sense of belonging in this community, the way we nurture 
the next generation in faith, the opportunities to serve, and the privilege of gathering 
in this beautiful, sacred space. Our ministry extends beyond these walls, making an 
impact far and wide. 
 
On November 24, we will come together for a Unity Service at 10:30 am. During 
worship, we will dedicate our giving estimates for 2025, commit and recommit to 
the Second Century Dream, and celebrate all that God is doing through our church. 
Following the service, we are all invited to stay for a catered brunch. It will be a 
wonderful time of fellowship as we look forward to the future with gratitude. 
 
In Christ’s Love, 

 
 
 
 

Pastor Adam 





CELEBRATING WHAT GOD IS DOING AT LAKE SHORE CHURCH 
 
 

Hours before the semi-truck was expected to arrive at church on Saturday October 
12th, Pastor Brendan received a phone call telling him the truck carrying the load of 
pumpkins for us would be delayed until the next day. Even though the semi was  
almost 24 hours late, almost everyone who signed up to help unload the pumpkins 
on Saturday, showed up on Sunday to help, plus a few extra people.  

After enjoying a quick lunch together, about two dozen volunteers plus our pastors 
donned their jackets, hats and gloves, and started unloading the 100’s of pumpkins 
off the semi into wheelbarrows, placing them on the lawn.  

The Pumpkin Patch Team had already erected the large white tent, decorated the 
space, and taped off large areas on the front lawn so the volunteers knew where to 
unload the pumpkins of various sizes. It took about three hours for the volunteers to  
unload the pumpkins and turn the church lawn into an amazing-looking pumpkin 

patch. Pastor Adam mentioned that people passing by the church noticed the 
great flurry of activity on the grounds and stopped in to pick out pumpkins to 
purchase making the first sale of the season happen before we officially opened! 

This year, the newly formed Events Team — a hybrid, two-person team of Pastor 
Brendan & Garry Smith — met with the Pumpkin Patch Team to discuss how 
they could enhance this already successful event. The group discussed how to 
better market this event and how to increase engagement with those who visit the 
pumpkin patch. They decided to create more promotions, including ads in the  
local paper, and handing out 3x5 cards with information about community       
services that LSC provides: the food pantry & clothes closet, our worship    
schedule, webpage info, & dates of remaining events for the year.  

To additionally boost personal engagement, we will hold a children’s pumpkin 
coloring contest with three top prizes. Prizes are to be awarded after the second 
service on November 3rd in the Welcome Center. A separate adult lottery    
drawing will also take place at the same time. Adults need only to leave their 
contact information at checkout and be present during the drawing to win. Not 
only that, prayer request cards will be available at the time of purchase to show 
the community we care for them, and are committed to praying for them.  

The Events Team has recently met with the leadership of VBS and Trunk N’ 
Treat. They continue to collect data on all the larger events hosted by the church, 
and to meet with the leaders of these teams to brainstorm ideas for better       
marketing in the community. They also aim to create more opportunities       
within the events to connect with visitors and increase the potential for further 
engagement. The Events Team's next focus will be the Chili Cook-Off and     
Memorial Day Parade. 

Written and Submitted by Michele Maksout 








